

May 24, 2019

City of Franklin Planning Department Emily Hunter, Planning Director Franklin, Tennessee

Dear Emily,

Multiple property owners own 27 parcels along Pratt Lane and Peytonsville Road near Berry Farms. They are requesting annexation of their properties into the City of Franklin. Attached is an exhibit showing the location of the properties. On the reference map we show all of the properties on Peytonsville Road and Pratt Lane that are requesting Annexation. Property A is within the City of Franklin limits and had requested Annexation on March 6, 2019. Properties B, C & D requested Annexation on January 22, 2019, but have been included herein.

We have attained signed Owner Affidavits from all property owners except for the three of them – 133 01809, 133 01814, and 133 01802. These owners are highly interested in this project, and we will have these affidavits next week. A legal description of the properties will be provided with a boundary survey when the annexation request is filed.

The water service provider for this area is Milcrofton Utility District. The sewer service provider is the City of Franklin. A sewer availability request has been filed with the City of Franklin. At this time, we request to start the process for the Plan of Services, and look forward to working with you as we proceed. Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or need any additional information.

Sincerely,

Greg Gamble

Gamble Design Collaborative

615.975.5765

Greggamble209@gmail.com